Agenda
Folmont Property Owners Association Annual Meeting

10/02/2016
The FPOA held its annual membership meeting on October 2, 2016 at 1 PM. The meeting was attended by 23 property owners and six members of the Board of Directors. 
1. President’s Remarks –  Terry Doran.
· The Covenants – What they mean and how they influence the development of Folmont
The Folmont Property Owners Association was formed in 1976 under the direction of the Wilderness Club. The Covenants of the Association were officially implemented in that same year. The Folmont Property Owners Association became the official governing body in 1995 as provided for in the Covenants. The Covenants are the guiding principles of the Association and over the last 40 years they have helped maintain the Folmont community as it grew from a truly wilderness area of one or two homes to the community of 62 full time residents and 62 part time residents. There are 250 lots in Folmont owned by a total of 232 owners. 

David Brooks, A conservative commentator who writes for the New York Times, notes that “When we are situated within something it is because we have made a covenant. A contract protects interests, but a covenant protects relationships. A covenant exists between people who understand they are part of one another. People in a contract provide one another services, but people in a covenant delight in offering gifts. Out of love of country, soldiers offer the gift of their service. Out of love of their craft, teachers offer students the gift of their attention.

Our covenants are about relationships between the owners in Folmont. The board and the many volunteers who help with the matters of the Association do so not because they have a contract to perform services, but rather out of the desire to give the gift of service to their association. The Association needs more persons who are willing to give the gift of service either by serving on the board or by performing volunteer services when they are called upon. 

The current board works hard to maintain a well-organized and accountable Association. You need to understand that by maintaining a well-organized Association members have access to well-maintained parks, the roads are plowed in the winter, the trash is removed and the roads repaired. In addition, the fact that the Association adopts an annual formal budget, has an elected Board of Directors and purchases liability insurances allows owners to obtain financing for home improvement, mortgage re-financing and makes the sale of homes possible. We, as owners, would be presented with huge obstacles to property sales, home improvement loans or the acquisition of a variety of insurances without a well-organized and accountable Association. 

The members of the Board of Directors serve not because they are under a contract for services, but rather because they wish to be of service to their fellow owners in our Association. We try hard to make certain that the obligations of the Association are fulfilled and that the Covenants are followed. We all must share in this task and not simply assume that the Board members will serve our community forever.  

Folmont has many challenges that were not foreseen when the Covenants were written in 1976. The infrastructure needs constant maintenance. When originally developed our roads were not meant to serve as traffic corridors for permanent residences, but rather as access roads for occasional visitors. Currently, our roads need constant attention and in many places large boulders emerge on the surface and the road crowns have disappeared. Ever intense downpours of rain add to the further deterioration of the roads and related infrastructure. Our fear is that the current assessments will not allow the Association to properly maintain the infrastructure found on our seven miles of roads. 

Years ago we added refuse removal as a service to our members. This service was not provided for in the original covenants and assessment. The Board believes that trash removal will be the first item to be deleted from the budget if sufficient money is not available for items required under the covenants. We will strive to maintain and improve the infrastructure, but within the financial constraints placed by our ownership. Do not expect a level of service beyond the boundaries of the budget, beyond the dictates of the covenants and the monies provided by the annual assessment. 

The demographic composition of the residents of Folmont present another challenge. Just look around your street and note the number of residents over the age of 55. Not only does this obviously mean that ownership will change in great numbers in the not so distant future with its impact on sales prices, but it also means that the Association must try to provide safe and accessible access for emergency services and medical personnel. Members have suffered heart attacks, strokes, fainting spells and chronic illnesses in the past year. An aging population means that there will be a greater need for health care and access to emergency services.

Marketing our community is and will be a challenge. A challenge because there is the potential for large numbers of properties to be on sale simultaneously directly impacting sales prices. A challenge because we must find a way to attract new and younger owners to our area. The future has always belonged to the younger generation and our future is tied to marketing the Folmont community to another generation of nature loving buyers.

A related challenge is the removal of abandoned trailers structures. Despite the fact that the covenants explicitly call for the removal of abandoned vehicles and structures private property laws in Pennsylvania make the process of removal expensive, time consuming and litigious. 

Finally, access to the internet and cell phone service has become another unanticipated challenge. Verizon, our phone service carrier, is extremely reluctant to provide expanded internet services to our residents. The lack of access to the internet and cellphone service is a challenge that must be overcome in order for Folmont residents to benefit from 21st Century information services. 

This is not the time to disassociate ourselves from our own Association. It is the time to become involved and to serve the community in order to help Folmont “Preserve a heritage, respect the environment, build a community and leave a legacy”.

Terry Doran also reminded that the Association developed a Strategic Plan six years ago and that the plan is revisited by the board annually. This pan is the metric for the board to measure its effectiveness. 

       The goals of the Strategic Plan: Mr. Doran asked everyone to review the goals of the Strategic

        Plan.
Also, members are asked to review the goals and actions of the FPOA as set forth in the Strategic Plan: They are:
· Enhance the recreational opportunities of the Folmont Area by:

a) Developing and maintaining the common areas 
b) Managing the forest –Developing the trails 
c) Providing recreational activities for its membership such as the yearly Labor Day Picnic. 
· Enforce the Covenants by:

d) Overseeing the rules governing architectural design and structures – 

e) Overseeing rules concerning timbering activities –
f) Maintaining a fair and equitable assessments – 
g) Providing an accurate and balanced yearly budget – 
h) Maintaining an open and yearly audited account balance –
i) Maintain a policy and procedure manual that is current to the needs

                 of the community and the mission of the FPOA. 
· Communicate with the membership by:

            a)  Publishing a newsletter 

      b)  Maintaining an accurate membership directory  

      c)  Conducting quarterly Board of Directors Meetings  
            d)  Conducting an annual membership meeting open to all FPOA

                  Members
            e)  Responding promptly and courteously to inquiries from the 

                 membership. 

f) The strategic plan will be revisited on a yearly basis.
· Foster Volunteerism by:

            a) Recruiting members to serve on the standing committees of architecture, 

                 road maintenance, Parks, entrances and recreation , and environment-.
            b) Recruiting and training the next generation of potential board directors. 

            c)  Providing yearly activities such as pothole filling, park cleaning, trail 

                 clearing, historical seminars, artistic expressions etc. 
· Improve the Infrastructure by:

a) Maintaining and improving the roads 
b) Exploring improvements in electronic information access  
c) Maintaining the Right of Ways  
d) Maintaining the gates and entrance ways – 
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· Protect the Environment by:

e) Enforcing the applicable covenants concerning land, streams and

Forest. 
f) Working with local environmental agencies 
g) Reporting violations of environmental laws and regulations 
h) Assisting property owners in the management of the forest area  
i) Preventing degradation of water and air resources 
· Maintain financial integrity by:

j) Setting annual assessments to meet the needs of the members of the association.  
k) Maintaining an emergency contingency fund of a minimum of 50% of the annual budget. 

l) Investing wisely and conservatively as described by the covenants 
4.    Committee Reports:
·  Secretary/Communication Report – Bonnie Doran
Bonnie informed the membership that she volunteered to serve as Secretary, but is NOT a board member and has not voting privileges, but does express opinions on issues. Bonnie noted that there are 59 owners who do not provide the association with their e-mail addresses. Not only does this require the association to pay postage and office supplies to send mail, but the owners do not have access to the many updates provided by the association. It will cost $2.00 at a minimum to send the new directory to members without e-mail. Bonnie also noted that the new directory will be sent out via e-mail in several files. Finally, she mentioned that the businesses who advertised in the directory were “vetted” by the Association and that the listing of businesses are those who have provided quality service to the members. 
· Treasurer/Collections Report – Dr. Ken Vuletic. 
Dr. Vuletic provided the owners with a report which detailed the spending for the 2015-16 fiscal year ( Aug 1, 2015 to July 31 2016). In addition, Dr.Vuletic provided the owners with the 2016-17 fiscal year budget. This report generated several questions: 1) An owner asked why we do not roll together Road Maintenance and Snow Plowing in the budget. The answer was the we wished to know what we spend on snow plowing before the expend money on road maintenance. 2) There was another question about combining other account categories. The answer was that we did not wish to change the budget categories in Quickbooks. Dr.Vuletic’s reports are attached. 

· Road Committee – Jeff Richardson – See attached
· Architectural Committee – Sandy Miller – See attached
· Environmental Committee – Terry Doran – See attached 
· Commons Areas Committee, formerly Parks and Recreation –  Ron Sehn
Mr. Sehn reiterated that the budget money allotted to the Commons Areas was insufficient to cover actual costs of maintenance. He stated that the parks are maintained mostly through the volunteers who offered to cut and trim the grass. Two owners have volunteered to help with the maintenance of the parks. Mr. Sehn stated that it would cost the Association $180 for each cutting if we contracted these jobs to a local business. Mr. Sehn stated that the Association will need volunteers in the future if the parks are to be properly maintained. 

A discussion ensued about Fort Duart Park. Owners were reminded of the historical significance of the park and that the Association is working towards the placement of the park on the National Register of Historic Sites. 
· Community Building and Sustaining Committee – Sandy Miller – See attached
· Marketing Committee – Terry Doran – See attached.
5.     Property Owners Remarks: An owner questioned why we were paying federal taxes. Mr. Doran stated that we pay taxes on the interest we accrue on our Annuity. The interest and the annuity was not included in Dr. Vuletic’s report. Last fiscal year the Association accrued $1102.35 in interest on its annuity which is valued at over $28,000. The annuity has been designated by the Board as being exclusively targeted for emergencies such as the large snow storm that occurred in March of 2003. The snow removal costs of snow removal from this storm exceeded $28,000 and necessitated an emergency $50 assessment which was approved by 75% of the owners who chose to vote.  Another owner asked the Association to write a letter to the townships that maintain Fleegle Road especially the Route 30 entrance which is now, in his opinion, rutted and dangerous. Another owner stated that he received little to no services for his real estate taxes, but was satisfied with the value he receives from the Association.   
6.
Election of Officers:
· Election of a Director for a three-year term – Dr Terry Doran
· Election of a Director for a one-year term – Mr. Mark Shotts
Both directors were re-elected for the appropriate terms by voice acclamation.

7. Closing Remarks and Adjournment: Mr.Doran restated that the Board is in need of volunteers to serve on the board and its committees. It is unfair to simply expect the same owners to serve for long periods of time when there are other owners who have the skills and knowledge to serve and allow other owners to share in the governance of the Association. Mr. Richardson reiterated that he was proud to serve on the board and that he loved Folmont, but that he needed to take some items off his plate and asked members to consider serving on the board after his term expires next year. He thanked everyone for attending the meeting and the meeting was adjourned at 2:30 PM. 
8. Important Phone Numbers: Pennsylvania Game Commission (For Hunting Violations) Somerset- 724-238-9523, Bedford-814-643-1831. – Note: We live in an area that has been identified as susceptible to Chronic Wasting Disease that impacts the deer populations. Special Regulations apply to deer killed and dressed in this area. See Map and brochure. Refer to this web site: www.pgc.state.pa.us.
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